April 14, 2021

City of Los Angeles

Planning & Land Use Management Committee
200 North Spring Street

Room 1010

Los Angeles, CA 90012

RE: CF 17-0893/Case No. CPC-2017-455-CA

Dear Honorable Committee Members,

| write this letter in support of the Department of Public Works Graffiti Removal Program. As both a
resident of Los Angeles and a real estate professional, | appreciate the win-win proposition provided
through this public/private partnership.

Graffiti and trash blight our City and it is through this program that property owners are provided a
much-needed incentive. | am aware of specific instances in which this program has assisted property

owners in achieving the program’s objectives.

| respectfully request your support of the Graffiti Removal Programs continuation.

Sincerely,
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